
Mesilla Valley Shotgun Sports

Annual Meeting

2/22023

Attendees: See attached list.

The meeting was held at the New Mexico Department of Game and Fish. Meeting was called to 
order by VP Rick Richardson at 6:35 pm MST

Volunteer Recognition: The following were recognized for their volunteer contributions to 
MVSS: Skeet – Irene Slugal; Trap – Ray Bundy; Sporting Clays – Randy Toepher. 

Preston Benefield gave the MVSS board a thank you for our efforts and dedication and ask the 
audience for a round of applause. 

Rick Richardson asked for a moment of silence for Mark Parmeter.

Election of new board members: Rick Richardson certified the ballots returned for the two (2) 
open board positions. There were 12 ballots cast. All ballots were unanimous to elect the 
nominees for the board, Randy Toepher and Brock Hammond. 

Rick Richardson gave membership update: There are 14 Life Members and 57 Regular members
as of this date. 

Rick Richardson then read the business highlights of the Annual Report for the Fiscal Year 
ending December 31, 2022. 

Brock Hammond then Financial Report for the Fiscal Year ending December 31, 2022.

These reports will be posted on the MVSS website. 

Rick Richardson announced events to be posted on the calendar that were approved at a 
previous meeting. Preston Benefied asked that we keep calendar updated as he would like to 
start schedule charity events. Mike Smelker possibility of another ATA shoot in November. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00 pm MST.


